HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach January 26, 2025

Announcements

Prayer

Call to Worship "We Have Heard the Joyful Sound" #581
"Bless That Wonderful Name"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer Gerald English

Special Music – Choir "Glorious Day"

Message Earl Roach

Hymn of Invitation "We Will Glorify"

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

** In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

Please place any tithe/offering envelopes in the black box located in the foyer and/or office door entrance.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm Welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please see one of our ushers for our "Welcome Packet" which contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

- Baptist Men's Sunday is next Sunday, February 2nd. The Men's Choir will practice this Wednesday night at 7:45 p.m.
- Deacon's Meeting is next Monday, February 3rd at 6:30 p.m.
- Youth Lock-In is Saturday, February 8th starting at 6:00 p.m.
- Young Adult Game Night is Saturday, February 22nd at 6:00 p.m.

Welcome to Benaiah Hellwig, the newest member of our church family. Benaiah joined last Sunday by Statement of Faith.

5th Wednesday Night - January 29th 5:45 - 7:30 p.m.

Join us for "A Night at the Piano" at Hopkins Chapel. Please bring a dish and/or dessert to share with everyone. The church will provide the drinks. The meal will start at 5:45 p.m. and then the musical event at 6:30 p.m.

There are signup sheets located on all the entrance tables so we can get a headcount and an idea of what you will be bringing. We hope to see you there for food, fellowship, and great music!

We have some good reading material for **February** in the literature rack in the hallway behind the sanctuary and in the Library. You will find the monthly copy of **Mature Living.** All are free! Please help yourself.

The **February Newsletter** is available on all the entrance tables.

Our next **Pop-Up Food Event** is scheduled for Thursday, **February 6th** from 10:00–12:00 noon or until the food runs out. The volunteer signup sheet is located on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary.

Ladies, please consider joining a book study, "The Attributes of God" from the Daily Grace Co. starting February 10 or February 11. That's a Monday morning, 10 to 11:30 or Tuesday night, 6:30 to 8. Please see Kathy for a book that is \$12.00. This will be a 6-week study. I know it will be very beneficial to know our God and increase in our love for Him! Questions? Kathy's email is kdr4xmom@yahoo.com. or call 919-497-2401.

Men – it's time to sign up for the annual **East Coast Men's Bible Conference**, March 7 & 8, 2025 at Englewood Baptist Church in Rocky Mount. Visit www.ecmbc.org for details. The cost of \$45.00 (early bird discount through January 31st) includes dinner on Friday evening and all conference sessions.

The sign-up sheet is on the table next to the church office. If you want to attend and need assistance with the registration fee, please see Chuck Robertson.

iChoose is in need of Spanish Translators at both the Clayton and Knightdale centers! If you would like to volunteer, please email director@ichoose.me to request a volunteer application.

Center Needs – Diapers sizes 3,4 & 5; Wipes, sensitive baby wash & shampoo; Baby Wash Clothes; Baby Towels; Diaper Cream; Diaper Bags (Backpack Style); Long Sleeve Sleepers: 12 to 24 months; Winter Baby Clothes: 18 to 24 months. Use this link for easy donating: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3DF9UQQAAGWL5?ref_= wl_share and have baby needs sent directly to iChoose!

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

January 2025 Ushers: Mike Bullock, Basil Perry

& James Vaughan

Nursery Schedule Today: Donna Duke & Deborah Mitchell

February 2, 2025: Bill Ausley & Jewel Ausley

Weekly Need for 2024/2025 budget \$5,959.00

Offering January 19, 2025 \$5,080.00

YTD – (Shortage) (\$1,330.15)

Land Acquisition/ Building Fund Received to date \$12,862.42



